
 UNOFFICIAL SUPPLEMENT TO MINUTES OF 
MEETING OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF 

TANGLEWOOD FOREST LIMITED DISTRICT 
November 21, 2022 

THE STATE OF TEXAS § 
§ 

COUNTY OF TRAVIS § 

The Board of Directors of Tanglewood Forest Limited District ("District") met in special session, 
open to the public, on November 21, 2022, at the Tanglewood Pool House, located at 9809 Curlew 
Drive, Austin, Texas, pursuant to notice duly given in accordance with law. A copy of the 
Certificate of Posting of the Notice is attached hereto as Exhibit “A”. 

The following Board Members were present, thus constituting a quorum: 

Ron Peterson President Present 
Kat Dowling Vice President Present 

Nikki Krueger Treasurer / Secretary Present 
Robbie Castille Director Present 
Josh Schauer Director Present 

Also present for the meeting were: John Carlton of The Carlton Law Firm, P.L.L.C.; and residents 
of the District. 

Director Peterson convened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. Director Peterson took the agenda items in 
the order described below. 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Item 1 – Receive communications from the public on items not listed on the posted agenda. 
Director Castille stated that he wanted to address the comments made by Noel Gonsalvez, District 
resident and candidate in the November 2022 Director election, during the November regular 
meeting. Mr. Gonsalvez’s comments on November 16 were regarding Director Castille’s current 
involvement in several lawsuits and whether Director Castille has actual business expertise. 
Director Castille explained he has several years of business experience and has conducted 
thousands of transactions. Director Castille said that he has only been involved in lawsuits to 
collect money and has never lost a lawsuit. Director Castille stated he has managed a landscaping 
company, a construction company, and an oil company. Director Castille also mentioned that he 
has served on homeowner association boards since 2008, was the District’s landscaper for three 
years, and holds a CMCA certificate for homeowner association management. Director Castille 
asked why Mr. Gonsalvez would try to pull rank on a person with more experience. Director 
Castille claimed Mr. Gonsalvez’s actions were baffling and arrogant.  

Mr. Gonsalvez asked Director Castille about various contracts his landscaping company had 
with other HOA Boards. Mr. Gonsalvez next asked why the District is so important to 
Director Castille, saying "If you're so successful, why are you concerned with a piddly-
ass, chickenshit neighborhood like Tanglewood Forest?". 
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